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CALL TO ORDER; PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE; ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Spring Grove City Council was called to order by Mayor Poole at 6:30 P.M. on Tuesday October 7, 2014 at168 W Main Street, Spring Grove, MN. 

Present:	A. Bruce Poole, Mayor 
	Lorilyn Dehning, Council Member
	Nancy Nelson, Council Member		
	Rachel Olerud, Council Member
	Robert Vogel, Council Member

Also Present:	Erin Konkel, City Clerk/Treasurer	
	
			

ADOPT AGENDA

Council Member Nelson moved to adopt the agenda with the following additions under New Business:

J)  Fence behind Grass Run Farms
K) Police Officer Heiden’s Resignation and Replacement
  
Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.

CONSENT AGENDA

Council Member Vogel moved to approve the consent agenda.  Seconded by Council Member Olerud.  All approved.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

Bid Acceptance for Pole Replacement Project

Council Member Vogel moved to approve the construction bid from Legacy Powerlines and the material bid from Border States for Project Two and Project Four totaling $101,009.00.  Seconded by Council Member Nelson.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Response to City in Regards to Wastewater Treatment Facility

Informational only letter for the council’s review in regards to the Wastewater Treatment Facility.  Council Member Nelson requested to have City Clerk/Treasurer Konkel call the MN Pollution Control Agency to see what other cities have done projects such as this, and then call the cities to see who they used for engineering.

NEW BUSINESS

School Referendum Facts

Rachel Udstuen, Superintendent at Spring Grove Public Schools, presented facts in regards to the upcoming school referendum.  She stated that the referendum would not raise taxes as the wording on the ballot makes it seem.  It would actually decrease taxes slightly.  

Pay Equity Report

City Clerk/Treasurer Konkel commented that the City received notice that the Pay Equity Report was in compliance.  The report was submitted in January of 2014.

Fest Building Remodel

Council Member Dehning presented the council with a plan to remodel the Fest Building kitchen.  She requested that a portion of the project be done this year and the rest next year.  The total kitchen remodel would cost approximately $20,000.  She would like to complete the electrical this year at the cost of approximately $6,000.  Council Member Vogel move to approve the Fest Building remodel as presented by Council Member Dehning with a budget of $20,000.  Seconded by Council Member Olerud.  All approved.  Motion carried.

2015 Swim Center Fees

Council Member Dehning proposed an increase in the preseason and regular season family pass rate.  The amount of the pre-season family pass increased to $175 from $150, and the regular season pass increased to $220 from $200.  All other fees remained the same.  Council Member Dehning moved to approve the rate change as outlined in the packet.  Seconded by Council Member Vogel.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Council Member Dehning also moved that the pool closing temperature be 65 degrees instead of 60 degrees. Seconded by Council Member Vogel.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Video Surveillance System at Corner Bar and Liquor Store

Rob Mason, IT specialist, provided the council with a proposal for new security cameras at the Liquor Store.  The cost would be $5649.88 for the new video surveillance.  Council Member Dehning moved to approve the new video surveillance system at the price of $5649.88.  Seconded by Council Member Olerud.  Council Members Nelson, Dehning, Olerud and Mayor Poole aye.  Council Member Vogel nay.  Motion carried.

Demolition Permits

Council Member Vogel stated that there was a need for a section in the ordinances on demolition.  Included in the packet was a Demolition Permit draft that the Planning and Zoning Commission had prepared.  Council Member Vogel moved to approve the draft with Attorney Hammell’s approval.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Replacement of Pump at East Lift Station

Informational only.  The pump at the east lift station had to be replaced at the cost of $6927.00.

Liquor Store Management

Tabled until Attorney Hammell could be present.

Union Negotiations

Tabled until Attorney Hammell could be present.

Fence behind Grass Run Farms

Mayor Poole stated that the fence behind Grass Run Farms didn’t meet city criteria and no fence permit was completed at City Hall.  The council recommended that Attorney Hammell send the owners of Grass Run Farms a letter to remove the fence in a specified time period or a fine would be issued.  Council Member Vogel moved to allow the Attorney to send a letter to Grass Run Farms and have the fence moved by October 30.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Resignation and Replacement of Police Officer Heiden

Police Officer Heiden resigned from his position as of September 16, 2014.  Council Member Nelson moved to allow Chief Folz to begin the process of finding a replacement for Officer Heiden.  Seconded by Council Member Dehning.  All approved.  Motion carried.

MEETING REPORTS

[bookmark: _GoBack]Council Member Vogel stated that the Planning and Zoning Commission met and they are in the process of reviewing what needs a zoning permit and what does not need a zoning permit.

MAYOR/COUNCIL

None.

OPEN FORUM

None.

ADJOURNMENT

Council Member Vogel moved to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Council Member Nelson.  All approved.  Motion carried.  The Regular Meeting concluded at 7:42 p.m.




Respectfully Submitted and
Approved on October 21, 2014 			

					Attest: __________________                                           						Erin Konkel									City Clerk/Treasurer
